



DRAFT VERSION
Alaska Chapter of the Registry of Interpreters for the Deaf

General Membership Meeting

February 16, 2013

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 4:56 p.m. at Clarion Suites conference room at 1110 W. 8th Ave., Anchorage, Alaska by Vice President Rachel Day. Note: the statewide educational interpreters conference was being held the same weekend. 

Members present: Rachel Day (Vice Pres), Laura Miller (Treasurer), Sharon Miranda (Memb Liaison), Natalie Page (Secretary), Gayle Hadley, Lizanne Hanson, Tracie Harris, Tracy Pifer, Stephanie Tucci, Wendy Cogley, Laura Seitz. Interpreters: Colleen Peterson, James Connolly. 
Approval of agenda: Tracy Pifer moved to approve the agenda as stated. Seconded.  

Approval of Minutes: The minutes from December 27, 2012 General Membership meeting were sent as an email attachment to members prior to the meeting. Lizanne Hanson motioned to accept the minutes as presented. Seconded. 

Officer’s Reports:
President’s report: President Su Isakson did not have a report, as she is currently at Gallaudet University. 

Vice President’s report: Vice President Rachel Day introduced herself and welcomed members to the meeting, with special acknowledgement for out of town members who were in attendance. She reported that the AKRID board has been able to present in some ASL classes about interpreting as a career. They also presented at an ASSDHH parent retreat on the role of the interpreter in educational settings. It was requested that the presentation be repeated for an expanded parent group. 

AKRID’s president, Su Isakson, is currently at Gallaudet University and she is looking forward to implementing a mentorship program upon her return to Alaska, utilizing information she has been learning at Gallaudet. 

Rachel also spoke about the upcoming national RID conference, which will take place in August. If other people from Alaska are interested in going they should contact her. She emphasized the value of networking, especially for those who live in outlying communities. The board was very interested in getting more input from members in rural settings. 

Secretary’s report: Secretary Natalie Page reported that AKRID gave a presentation at the ASSDHH parent retreat on January 19, 2013. The topic requested was the role and responsibilities of interpreters, particularly in educational settings. Feedback from the presentation reflected a need for specific resources for young children about how to use an interpreter. 

Several AKRID members worked in conjunction with Alaska Deaf, Hard-of-Hearing and Deaf Blind Council (ADC) to present the play “Amazing ASL”. 

Various inquiries have been received from people interested in learning ASL, resources to become an interpreter and training for Deaf interpreters. Information was distributed upon request. 

Treasurer’s report: Treasurer Laura Miller projected the financial report on the overhead screen showing a little over $20,000.00 in the general account. Recent payments have been made for CEU processing. A banner with AKRID’s name and logo was purchased and used at the ASSDHH parent retreat where AKRID had an information table. The banner can be reused for future events. AKRID purchased bags to give to participants at the educational interpreters conference for $235.00. The PTSA donated $100.00 to purchase items to go in the bags. Colleen Peterson expressed concern that the $100.00 donation should have been deposited in the conference account, not the general funds account, because not all members of AKRID are educational interpreters. Gayle Hadley made a motion, “That we [AKRID] transfer $235.00 from the conference account to the general account.” Seconded by Anne Dawson. Opened for discussion. Rachel Day called for a vote. The motion passed, with 11 in favor, and none opposing. 
Membership liaison’s report: Membership liaison Sharon Miranda reported that she is working on setting up presentations for ASL classes in Eagle River, the Mat-Su valley and UAA regarding interpreting as a career. She also reported that Alyeska Vocational Services (AVS) received a grant from the State of Alaska to create a DVD to be used in providing trainings and workshops to businesses and service providers about working with people who are deaf or hard-of-hearing. People can support this endeavor by filling out surveys sent out through Alaska Deaf Council. 
Committee reports:

Educational committee: Laura Miller reported that she and Tracy Pifer were currently the only members of the educational committee, and they were looking for other people interested in joining. The educational committee was involved in organizing the educational interpreter conference. They thanked AVS, Alaska Jacks and PTSA, along with many others who made the conference possible with donations of money, time, or products. Laura also announced that the EPIA test would be offered the last week of March. 

Professional Development Committee (PDC): Anne Dawson, chairperson for the PDC, introduced herself and reported that she has been making connections for upcoming workshop opportunities. She strongly encouraged members who live outside of the Anchorage area to become pro-active and involved in the PDC by contacting her with ideas or requests for what their community needs, such as workshop topics, specific presenters, or sending a Deaf person to provide feedback and language/cultural pointers. Upcoming workshops include April 6th “The Effect of Affect” presented by Gayle Hadley in Anchorage. UAA will be hosting the “Passport to the Deaf-World” event April 7, 1:00-4:00 p.m. in the student union cafeteria, and members from the Deaf and interpreting communities are needed to make the event a success. It’s a chance for ASL students to practice their skills in a signing-only environment. 

There will be a Deaf Interpreter training offered sometime in the spring, with hands-on opportunities for hearing interpreters and Deaf interpreters (or those interested in becoming a DI) to practice working together. Laura Miller reminded people that there are funds available for DI training through a grant from AMHT. Anne stated that people interested in scholarship monies should write a letter of interest including future goals and how training would be used. 
Communications committee: Rachel Day summarized that AKRID website wasn’t functioning because the new board had been unaware of website fees, but AKRID does have a Facebook page. The communications committee is researching options to set up a new website. Anne Dawson inquired about how resources would be listed on any future website. Rachel did not have the technical expertise to answer the question, which led to Laura Miller requesting anyone with website experience to consider helping the communications committee. 

Nominations committee: Rachel Day noted that Colleen Peterson, the Nominations Committee chairperson, was currently engaged in interpreting the meeting, so she projected the committee’s report onto the screen. The committee was trying to recruit for board positions, especially amongst members who live outside of the Anchorage area. Nomination forms can be acquired form Colleen Peterson and will be accepted through April 10, 2013. Anne Dawson inquired if all board members would be resigning. Rachel Day replied that a call would be put out for all board positions. Typically the president stays for two terms, but that was not a firm rule. 

New Business:
Lizanne Hanson brought forth the struggles faced by rural communities in trying to access AKRID meetings. To date, multiple kinds of technology have been tried, without success. Internet limitations caused poor video quality for some platforms. Tracy Pifer inquired about the possibility of video conferencing. Several people offered suggestions for accessing meetings, including having an interpreter and using Oovoo. Stephanie Tucci also commented on the difficulty of getting technology to work in rural communities. Rachel Day offered her support and sympathies for the frustrations people have had trying to find an effective method to access meetings. She expressed hope that a solution could be found, while also acknowledging the realities of AKRID not having an office space of its own and being dependent on other places to hold its meetings in. Lizanne also brought up that UAF was approached about offering ASL classes, but they rejected the request. 

Announcements:
Natalie Page announced an online opportunity for oncology interpreter training. Anyone interested should contact her to get more information.

Sharon Miranda encouraged people to become members of ADC and find out about events happening in the Deaf community. She will be retiring from the position of event coordinator for ADC in the near future. 

Rachel Day reminded members that anyone interested in going to the national RID conference to contact Colleen Peterson. 

Tracy Pifer made a motion to close the meeting. Seconded. 

Meeting was adjourned by Rachel Day at 5:59 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Natalie Page, AKRID secretary


